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The Golden Gate 
Reservoir (aka Sites) was 
originally considered a 
“local project”  as part of 
the aspirational California 
Water Plan 1957.



Renewed discussions in the 

1980’s, the Sites Reservoir 

Project began to gain attention in 

the 2000’s.

Prop. 1 (2014) funding helped the 

project along with $840M but 

local “investors” needed to cover 

the remainder.

In 2020 the project was “right 

sized” to a 1.5 MAF reservoir and 

reduced the cost by ~$1.5B

Investors continued to fund and 

develop with “cash calls” to 

further develop project soft cost 

elements.  







$19M







Tao Te Ching  - Chapter 11

Thirty spokes share the wheel's hub;
It is the center hole that makes it useful.
Shape clay into a vessel;
It is the space within that makes it useful.
Cut doors and windows for a room;
It is the holes which make it useful.
Therefore profit comes from what is there;
Usefulness from what is not there.



…we cannot revert to managing the Projects as though ensuing years will be “average.”

Eileen Sobeck , Executive Director State Water Resources Control Board – Letter to SWP/CVP April 30, 2021



“Acre-feet” to “Shares” to “Storage” 
for a storage project

*April 21, 2021

Existing participation x 6.234 AF = Storage Allocation

10,000 “shares” = 62,340 AF space SGPWA
4,000 “shares” = 24,963 AF space BCVWD

14,000 regional “shares” = 87, 276 AF space



Two “Cash Calls” to Date:

• Call 1 - 2018

• SGPWA - $1,000,00 (10,000 shares)

• BCVWD - $400,000 (4,000 shares)

• Call 2 - 2020

• SGPWA - $1,000,000 (10,000 shares)

• BCVWD - $400,000 (4,000 shares)

Regional Total - $2,800,000* (14,000 regional shares)

*Actual Total = *2,919,000 including misc. charges & adjustments

• Future Calls (= $ per share)

• Jan 2022 (~$100); Jan 2023 (~$140); Jan 2024 (~$160)






